
T O P S H A M  T R A I L R I D E R S  N E W S L E T T E R  
OFFICERS 

Topsham Trailriders/ATV/Snowmobile Club 

PO Box. 421  
Topsham, ME 04086 

President – Jenny Little 207-837-7328 
Vice President – Devin Favreau  207-522-1697 

Treasurer/ MSA Chair –  Tim Moody 207-751-0875 
Secretary – Dee Blanchette 207-754-2600 

 
Trailmaster -  Charlie Parkinson  - 207-319-5142 
Asst. Trailmaster - Brad Hoskins—207-837-5671 

Asst. Trailmaster James Belanger - 207-522-6750(Winter) 
Ride Coordinator - Mike Little  - 207-522-3780 

Membership Chair/Editor - Dan Parlin 207-751-8651 

V O L U M E  24  
IS SUE  #  2  

Inside this issue: 

President Notes 1 

Coming Events 2 

Business Sponsors 1-2 

Trailmasters Notes 3 

Club Directors 4 

  

FEBUARY 2023 

Devin Hewson (Owner) 
207- 522-1697 

hewson.devinr@gmail.com  207-729-1177 

Aquaponics, LLC 

1005 Foreside Road, Topsham 
207-350-9854 

104 Main Street in Topsham, Maine  
Tel: (207) 295-2153/2154  

 

 

Hello Trailriders, Is it safe to say that winter 
might have arrived in the Topsham area? Sadly, 
the answer is not quite yet!  I have to believe that 
February will turn winter around for us!  I am 
certain that there are a lot of outdoor enthusiast that would be very ex-
cited to see ice and snow just as we would be.  When the snow does 
arrive and it will rest assured TTR is ready to go!  Please continue to 
check our website and Facebook page for trail updates.  However, de-
spite the minimal snow that we’ve received we are certainly making 
the best of the winter season.  We held an out-of-town snowmobile 
day trip in late January and quite possibly might do another trip in late 
February if folks are interested.  We are looking forward to the up-
coming Ski-Joring event being held at the Topsham Fair on Saturday, 
February 11th.  If you have not already purchased your Tickets please 
visit the www.topshamfair.net to get them.  We will be there to help 
during the event but most importantly cheering on the percipients!  
Let’s continue to wish for snow but as always be safe! See you on the 
trails! 

Our Social Night is 
held on the second 
Wednesday of each 

month at 

6:00pm. This Month 
February8th we'll be at 
China Rose Restaurant 

on 42 Bath Road, 
Brunswick 

Come and enjoy a 
night on the town 
with family and 

friends! 
 

Notes from our President - Jenny Little 

China Rose Restaurant  

February Social Night held at Buffalo Wild Wings 



ALL TRAILS ARE CLOSED TO ATV’S/UTV’S FOR SNOWMOBILE SEASON. THE ONLY EXCEPTION 

IS ATV’S/UTV’S OUTFITTED WITH SNOW TRACKS AND REGISTERED AS A SNOWMOBILE.   

 

call us: (207) 689-2345 

845 Main Street 
Lewiston, ME 04240 

3 Birch Ave  Topsham, Maine   
gibby@maineautomall.com 
www.maineautomall.com 

Phone :207-522-6121 
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Winter is here folks well 
almost here! Excited that 
TTR will be able to hold 
their scheduled out of 
town snowmobile event 
on January 28th. If things 
go well perhaps we will 
plan another snowmobile 
later on in February! Stay 
tuned! As a reminder, our 
ATV events and trail work parties 
have been posted on our Facebook 
page so please check them out. 
Remember to make your hotel 
reservations early if you plan on 
joining us during any of the over-
night trips! As always if you 
would like to help during any of 
these events please contact me, 
Michael Little, Ride Coordinator, 
for Topsham Trailriders at 207-
522-3780 

EVENTS 

Atving/Snowmobiling  

Adventures 

Jan 30th -  TTR Monthly Meeting at 6:30 pm 
with the Board meeting at 6 pm.  A reminder 
that this month the meeting is being held in the 
St. John’s Church basement (Located on Pleas-
ant St) in Brunswick  

Feb 8th –  Our Social Night is being held in 
February 8th at 6pm at Chine Rose Restaurant  

Feb 27th  - TTR Monthly Meeting at 6:30 pm 
with the Board meeting at 6 pm.  A reminder 
that this month the meeting is being held in the 
St. John’s Church basement (Located on Pleas-
ant St) in Brunswick  

 

Mike Little our Ride Coordinator is posting on 
our Facebook page our next rides.  

DRIVE SAFETLY ON TRAILS  
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Topsham Trailriders will be assisting during the Ski-
Joring Races being held on Saturday, February 11th at 
Topsham Fairgrounds.  Contact us if you’re interested 
in helping out. 

Mike Little 

Dee Blanchette. Dee 
is our current Secre-

tary and she has committed herself to this position 
whole heartedly. Dee is fairly new to both ATVing 
and Topsham Trailriders but when you meet her you 
would not know that because she is quickly becom-
ing one of the regulars! Since joining the club Dee 
has brought her tractor to help with trail work parties, 
volunteered during numerous trail work parties, 
helped during the Trick or Trunk event with the 
Town of Topsham, and most recently with the Christmas event in Bath! 
 
Dee your enthusiasm and energy is refreshing to have around! We ap-
preciate both your willingness to help but more importantly your will-
ingness to learn about the ATV community! 
 
TTR appreciates all that you do and we look forward to working with 
you.  

DEVIN 
FAVREAU.  Devin is the current Vice 
President of Topsham Trailriders and also 
an active business sponsor of TTR.  Last 
year Devin served on our Board of Direc-
tors and was very involved with quite a few 
of the trail maintenance projects.  In Janu-
ary of 2021, Devin started his business 

Vertical Excavation.  With Devin and his team we've been able 
to make some headway on the trail system and we cannot thank 
him enough for all of his time and knowledge that he brings to 
Topsham Trailriders.   

Devin TTR appreciates your support and commitment to TTR 
and we look forward to working with you this year and hope-
fully many years to come! 

SOME TOPSHAM TRAILRIDERS EXECUTIVE BOARD 

Topsham Trailriders is 
looking to streamline 
some of our current pro-
cesses and one of which 
includes how we send out 
our fantastic newsletter.  
Effective immediately, if 
you are currently receiving 
our newsletter in the mail 
and would like to begin 
receiving it electronically 
instead please remit an 
email from the email ad-
dress that you would like 
to have the newsletter sent 
to, to the following email: 

 info@ 

topshamtrailriders.com.   

Mike, Charlie, Randy, and Tim 
replaced the canopy on the club tent.  

tel:+12076892345
https://www.centralmainepowersports.com/Info/Map-Hours
https://www.centralmainepowersports.com/Info/Map-Hours
https://www.centralmainepowersports.com/Info/Map-Hours
https://www.facebook.com/TopshamTrailriders
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ALL RIDERS ARE REQUIRED TO STAY 25 FEET AWAY FROM ALL POW-
ER POLES AND GUIDE WIRES.    

It’s SNOWMOBILE season again.  The trails will open to snowmobiles once all 
cattle fences and gates have been opened, all trail obstructions have been re-
moved, and the trails are properly signed.  There will be some changes this sea-
son to trail #1A on the West side of town is CLOSED since the properties have 
been sold to new owners so to get around this there is a new trail that connects 
to trail #1C in the powerlines to Trail #2A before Bradley Pond.  Please pay at-
tention to signs noting the changes.  A reminder that snowmobiles are not al-

lowed on Trail #1B because it is an ATV only trail.  If you have not looked at the trail map you 
should do so before riding to ensure that you are riding on the correct trails this season.  We have 
many water crossings and we do our best to keep an eye on them for your safety so if you see a 
sign that reads thin ice, or trail closed please stay off.  If you notice something that you think is not 
safe, please let myself or the board now ASAP.      

THE ATHLETIC FIELDS, PARKING LOTS, AND SCHOOL GROUNDS OF MT ARARAT HIGH 
SCHOOL ARE OFF LIMITS TO SNOWMOBILES. THE TOWER AREA AND TOWER ROAD 
ARE ALSO OFF LIMITS TO SNOWMOBILES.    

RESPECT LANDOWNERS - STAY ON MARKED TRAILS AND OBEY ALL POSTED SIGNS. USE 
IS A PRIVILEGE, NOT A RIGHT. RIDE AT OWN RISK.   

The only authorized parking lot to use on the east side is across from the bus garage for loading and unload-
ing. Without property owners’ consent there 
would be no trails for people to ride. Take the 
extra time now to look over your sleds and make 
sure they are ready for some fun in the snow 
without the headache of being stuck out in the 
winter wonderland walking when you should be 
riding.   

  

ALL ICE/WATER CROSSINGS ARE RIDE 
AT YOUR OWN RISK.    

All snowmobile trails are operated on private-
ly owned land. Landowner’s have the right to stipulate what can and cannot be operated on the trails 
that use their property. If these stipulations are not followed the 
snowmobile club will lose the use of that landowner’s property. 
Individuals damaging or abusing their property will result in the 
loss of all snowmobile trails for everyone.   

    

Please stay on established trails if not we could lose the use of the 
trails all together. Please use Marked Bridges to cross WET, 
STREAM or Marsh areas on the trails. Failure to do so will result in 
sections of the trail being CLOSED permanently by landowners.   

Access between the East and West side of town is not possible 
anymore due to the trail being closed by the landowner several 
years ago.   

Access to and from Lisbon falls on trail #1C is not possible any-
more due to a closed gate on the ward rd.   

While riding please wear proper protective equipment and keep 
speeds at a safe level. Ride Smart, Ride Safe, Ride Sober.   

All Trails are closed to ATV’s/UTV’s for snowmobile season. The only exception is 
ATV’s/UTV’s outfitted with snow tracks and registered as a snowmobile.   

Trailmaster  
  Charlie Parkinson  

 207-319-5142 

Mike & Charlie putting the tracks on the Rhino for winter!  



Feb 27th - TTR monthly meeting at 6:30pm and Board meeting at 6pm —This month 
it’s at the St John’s Church basement, Pleasant Street  in Brunswick at 6:30pm 

Board of Directors 

Richard Arsenault  
(207) 513-6947 

Randy Bickford   
(207) 576-6194 

Ron Dumont  
(207) 751-3230 

 
Mike Little 

207-522-3780 

Rocky League   
(207) 353-3257 

Student Representative 

Tara Hoskins 

The  Board of Directors 
meet on the Last Monday 
 of each month at 6:00 PM 
See our Facebook  Page for 

Location! 

Phone: 207-837-7328 

E-mail: info@topshamtrailriders.com 

ATV/SNOWMOBILE CLUB 

TOPSHAM TRAILRIDERS NEWSLETTER THANKS TO OUR BUSINESS SPONSORS! 

104 MAIN PUBLIC HOUSE 

Topsham 

     ATLANTIC FEDERAL CREDIT UNION, 

   Brunswick 

       CENTRAL MAINE POWER SPORTS,  

  Lewiston 

MIDCOAST GLASS & WINDOWS 

Topsham 

WWW.MAINEAUTOMALL.COM  

Topsham 

MARK JONES STEEL DETAILERS 

Topsham 

MOMS TOPSHAM 

Topsham  

MUDDY RIVER FARM AQUAPONICS 

Topsham 

VERTICAL EXCAVATION, LLC 

Cumberland Foreside 

ALWAYS LOOKING FOR NEW SPONSORS! 

Topsham Trailriders 

PO Box 421 

Topsham, Maine 04086 

****NOTICE**** 

This Newsletter is the official 
publication of the Topsham 
Trailriders  ATV /Snowmobile 
Club Inc. 2003.   WE MEET AT 
6:30 PM ON THE LAST MON-
DAY OF EACH MONTH SEE 
OUR FACEBOOK PAGE FOR 
THE LOCATION OF OUR 
NEXT MEETING! 

THE MEMBERSHIP FEE FOR 
A FAMILY/INDIVIDUAL IS 
$35.00 A YEAR.   

EDITOR  - Daniel Parlin 

ASST. EDITOR - Jenny Little 


